

## St Hugh's JCR Committee Meeting Minutes

1. Rep's Updates
2. Matters Arising from Updates
3. Matters Arising from Last Meeting's Minutes
4. Items for Discussion
5. Any Other Business

### 1. Rep's Update:

#### Reetz:

- Had meeting with MCR presidents about combined JCR/MCR events;
- Sorted out some welfare issues;
- Met Magdalena with Tom about fridges issue;
- Prepped for Junior Dean meeting with Ben and Tirzah - meeting went well, we now have to gather case studies to do a proposal;
- Prepped St Hugh's anniversaries stuff which has been an absolute nightmare (got to eat free cake at the bake off though);
- Updated constitution for a new website;
- Communicating with other prezes for accessibility audits as part of the bigger Disabled Students campaign;
- Threw the party of the century

#### Tom:

- Chats with Magdalena about fridges;
- Scheduled meeting with Rahele about meat free Mondays

#### Hanna:

- Went to OUSU Council meeting on Wednesday, fairly short and nothing of massive importance for St Hugh's discussed;
- Going to be helping with the updating of the constitution

#### Fabio:

- Updated the budget

#### Ben:

- Had one school visit this week
- Talked about Reach scholars at the academic committee, college does not seem to be very keen on having them

Ben and Tirzah:

- Delivered lots of lemsip;
- Moved more things to the committee room;
- Meeting with the new dean about the junior deans and their welfare role

Li Chen:

- Nothing to report

Dan:

- Nothing to report

Jack and Lydia:

- Hosted a film night on Saturday night, Luke kindly helped

Laura:

- Had another committee meeting and finalized ball layout and food;
- Set up bank account;
- Had meeting with the Dean, the Domestic Bursar, Sol and Andrew;
- Submitted motion for funding

Gonzalo:

- Started publicizing the Student Switch Off campaign;
- Solved some enquiries about recycling in communal areas, apparently they were not cleared during Freshers' week, but it has been addressed early this week

Charlie:

- Women's football up and running

Daniel:

- We still need a cabinet in the JCR;
- We're going to switch to the new website this coming week if IT can organize themselves

Katie:

- Paid a few more invoices from freshers' week;
- Matriculation photos went smoothly;
- Freshers I've spoken to seem to have had a good first week yay

## 2. Matters Arising from Updates

## 3. Matters Arising from Last Meeting's Minutes

## 4. Items for Discussion

### Item a. Fridges issue (Reetz)

- College is upset we have so many fridges – not efficient energetically and they take up space
- Magdalena wants to introduce licenses for fridges from next academic year
- Only for medical, religious reasons or no access to existing fridges
- Can ask college to update the fridges that were left over from last years
- People might still use them, but this breaches the tenancy agreements, so college would just remove them then
- The leftover fridges in maplethorpe – college does not want to store them anymore
- Fridges that have been left behind – could they be resold? It costs £30 to pay for recycling; might be worth thinking about this

### Item b. Adding another freshers rep (Dan)

- Joe and Katie have had a large amount of work, directed in a short amount of time
- The MCR have 2 freshers rep
- The issue in the MCR is that they didn't do anything and the president had to do a lot of work
- We could have a specific freshers rep, like a freshers' treasurer or create a specific committee
- You could try to encourage people to apply in pairs rather than change the constitution
- If we had a committee it would be a lot easier to delegate roles
- We would have a president, and perhaps three other people – treasurer, VP, maybe secretary
- A treasurer-type role is quite necessary
- If you have two people you can just divide the work
- Could ask how the Ball committee is working and compare
- When every role is elected you are more obliged to work
- The danger of having a pair is that neither of the two has extremely specific responsibilities
- Having a freshers rep and a main helper perhaps
- Katie will contact LMH and see how it was done there to compare

### Item c. Setting up a yearbook committee (Reetz)

- The JCR secretary will need to find someone who is in charge of the yearbook

### Item d. Hughniversity challenge! (Daniel)

- Might be fun to instead doing just the quiz, we could perhaps have a type of university challenge in college and then the winners would make the team
- That might weaken the whole team though
- We could have a prize for the winning team and then select the actual participants from everyone who competed
- People can enter in teams of 4, we don't know how many teams would apply so also the timeline is hard to estimate
- The really good contestants might not be able to put together a team
- We can run it with teams but also allow for individuals
- Daniel will send out an email to gauge interest

## 5. Any Other Business

Reetz spoke to Laura about breaches of constitution regarding timelines and so on (charity election and late reports), so Reetz will give her a formal warning at the meeting. In order to do so, a vote within the committee needs to be conducted.

8 votes for;  
1 abstentions;  
3 votes against.

This passes, Laura will hence be warned in the JCR meeting.

We could be able to buy a new TV cheaply for the JCR. Can be included into the budget rather than writing up a new motion. We will be looking into the TVs and decide on a good one at an acceptable price.

Lydia and Jack thinking of getting another person for a handover period so they can get club night tickets. Thinking of adding a new committee member, other colleges have more entz reps. Good way for people that might want to campaign as entz reps in the future.